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Good Afternoon, its 1 pm. This is Radio Miraya News with Agole Alex
The Headlines
· SPLA and Opposition forces claim control of Bentiu
· National Healing, Peace and Reconciliation committee completes training of peace mobilizers in Yei
· Police step up security operations in Aweil town
The government and opposition are both claiming control of Bentiu, in Unity State. 
The oil-rich town has been the scene of clashes since Sunday and reports say it has exchanged hands over the past few hours.  Army Spokesperson Col Phillip Aguer says fighting on Wednesday lasted up to four hours.  Aguer says the SPLA is in control of Bentiu and Rubkona. 

Aguer: “After the heavy attack on Bentiu yesterday and the fighting that lasted for four hours, the SPLA is in full control of Bentiu and the command of the area is assessing the damages and the casualties in and around Bentiu.  Otherwise, Rubkona is part of Bentiu. It is under control of the SPLA.  The rest of the areas, there is no report from those areas”. 

Spokesperson of the opposition forces Brig Lul Ruai Koang however says the opposition is in full control of Bentiu.

Ruai: “That is correct. I can confirm to you that we are in full control of Bentiu. We are consolidating. We are trying to make sure there is no security vacuum and this is exactly what we are doing now.  We are still committed to the peace process.  The government has fought us and given us a new formula of negotiating under fire. We have accepted it because we do not want to delay the peace process by even a single minute.  We are still in Addis Ababa, we are ready to talk because the government has chosen to be talking to us while attacking our forces. This is a new approach and we have accepted it.” 

IGAD special envoys have condemned the recent fighting. In a statement, the envoys are calling on the SPLA in the opposition to cease hostilities and for the government to demonstrate restraint. The envoys say the fighting, which comes at the start of a fresh round of talks in Ethiopia, further reveals that the opposition has not yet abandoned the option of war.  IGAD is calling on the wider international community to put pressure on both parties to commit to peace dialogue and abandon the option of war.

The SPLA has recommitted itself to ending recruitment of children in the armed forces.  

The recommitment was made at the launch of the ‘Children Not Soldier Campaign’ in Juba, aimed at ending recruitment and use of children in the army by 2016.

The campaign was launched by the Ministry of Defense with support from the United Nations Mission,  UNMISS, and the UN Children’s Organization, UNICEF. 
The Line Ministry of Gender, Child and Social Welfare is also involved.  

Speaking during the occasion, Kuol Manyang the Minister of Defense and Veteran Affairs says he will personally ensure children are not exploited and recruited into the armed forces.  

Manyang: “As of tomorrow or even as of today, I will go and follow up this issue to ensure that we will protect the rights of the child within the SPLA. Because we cannot be challenged every now and then, to be accused that we are keeping children within our ranks. I am calling upon the other armed groups who have joined the SPLA to start now removing the children, listing them and sending their names to the UN headquarters of the SPLA, so that we will hand them over to UNICEF or to any other organization that will take charge.” 

The Director for Social welfare, in the national Ministry of Child and Social Welfare, Regina Ossa Lulu, says a lack of education makes children get involved in conflict. 

Lulu: “The exploitation of children which is going on now is not only in the army. We have children who have been exploited as laborers. They wash cars, they clean shoes. One time somebody says if all the children of South Sudan were in school no child was going to accept to join fighting in this present crisis, but because we have a great number of children who are not in school, that is why the children join to fight.”
The committee for National Healing, Peace and Reconciliation is appealing to the general public to support the work of peace mobilizers. 

The call comes as the committee concludes a one-month training of lead trainers in Yei County, Central Equatorial State. 

The secretary general of the committee, Rev. Bernard Suwa says the participants shared their experiences and will share their acquired knowledge with peace mobilizers from all the 10 states.
Suwaz: “The four weeks has been an opportunity for us. We have created space for one another to be able to appreciate that we have all suffered, not just one particular group but all of us. And therefore to be able to appreciate the loss of the other person has been quite a revelation to our people here and therefore that is what we are going out with. That at the end of the day all of us have been victims of this war and therefore we need to approach it in that perspective, that are together again and we can begin to minister healing and reconciliation to one another.”
You are listening to Radio Miraya News
More than 500 security personnel have been trained to manage the Emergency Call Centers. 

The 500, who include criminal investigators and police personnel, were given extra skills in emergency response, and have been stationed at police stations across Juba.  

The training was conducted in Juba by the Police Service, the Ministry of Telecommunications and UNDP. 

Police Spokesperson Col. James Monday Enoka says the 777 is tasked with responding to both security and other humanitarian needs.

Enoka: “The 777 is responding to both criminal issues and humanitarian issues.  We have trained mobile forces with equipment. The operation is that when the citizens communicate with the 777 this is free of charge. Immediately the mobile centers receive an order to move to the scene which is the nearest scene to the mobile areas and they immediately respond to the needs of the citizens. They arrest the criminals. They even respond to needs whereby somebody, sick a women, needs to deliver and other humanitarian needs, all these is happening.”  

The 777 centers were established in July this year to respond to emergencies after a noted rise in insecurity in the national capital.
Police in Northern Bahr el Ghazal have stepped up security operations in Aweil town.  

The State Police commissioner, Maj. Gen. Akot Deng Akot, says action is being taken following an increase in insecurity in the state capital.   

Akot says they will target night clubs and all public places. 

Akot: “There are dirty clubs. These dirty clubs, we as police, we target dirty elements in these clubs. We are not targeting the club as a whole. If we take this person, it is not a crime because we want to relieve you. We want to make your country clean and everything. We are not enemies even to those whom we have arrest. We are not their enemies. We want to reform, we want to prevent crime.”

In a related development, police in Northern Bahr el Ghazal are cracking down on unlicensed vehicles and motorcycles. 

The Police commissioner says unlicensed motorists and vehicles in a dangerous mechanical condition were responsible for the increasing number of traffic accidents over the past month. 

Akot: “We have not left a bicycle, nor did we leave the motorbike and nor did we leave a vehicle, but we did not give a fine to any person. If your bicycle has no breaks, we take it here. If it has no light, we take here and what we tell you is that you go to the market and bring its breaks, bring its light and take it. The same thing for motorbikes and the same thing for the vehicle. We do not judge a person nor do we take the person to court. We just want your bicycle to have breaks We want your motorbike to have lights and good. We want your vehicle to have lights. You connect your things and go. Why? Because our work is to prevent crime.”
Teachers in Jonglei are continuing with a strike.  

The teachers in government-controlled areas say their demands for payment of housing allowances have not been met.  

The chairperson for the committee of the striking teachers, Yen Manyok, says they will stay away from work until their concerns are addressed. 

Manyok says they have received information that the arrears have been forwarded to the State government.  

The teachers laid down their tools two weeks ago demanding for payment of housing allowances accruing from January this year.
In regional news
A United Nations review has found that the U.N.-African Union joint peacekeeping mission in Darfur withheld critical information about crimes against civilians and peacekeepers. 

U.N. Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon in a statement on Wednesday said he was "deeply troubled" by the findings about the 19,000-strong peacekeeping force. 

The statement says a U.N. review team looked into 16 incidents that made up allegations against the mission and found no evidence to support the allegations. 
But "in five of the cases examined, the mission did not provide U.N. headquarters with full reports on the circumstances surrounding these incidents, which involved possible wrongdoing by government or pro-Government forces”. 

It says Ban will take "all necessary steps to ensure full and accurate human rights reporting”.

Nigerian President Good luck Jonathan has confirmed he will run again in February's elections. 

The announcement comes as he faces mounting criticism over his inadequate efforts to clear Boko Haram insurgency and its abduction of more than 200 schoolgirls.

The militants are reported to have seized control of the northeastern town of Mubi. 

The alleged government ceasefire agreement with Boko Haram earlier this month is supposed to lead to the release of the schoolgirls. Thousands of people have fled from the rebels' north-eastern stronghold throughout the course of the conflict.
In sports
Zalzal football club has been promoted to the second division football league after beating Lologo FC 2-nil in a game played at Juba Stadium last evening.

In basketball, Malekia beat Black Stars 56-54 at the Nimra Talata stadium in Juba

A section of football clubs in Juba are calling for the finals of the national premier league to be played in Juba. 

The Zone A clubs are concerned that the football association has designated Wau as the venue for the final round of the competition. 

They argue that they do not have a fan base in Wau.
The general secretary of the football association, William Akot, says Wau local football association had requested to host the second stage of the tournament.

Akot: “In actual fact, the Wau local football association requested to be allowed to stage the second round in Wau. According to them, the Governor will be able to sponsor accommodation, feeding of the four teams that will be playing in round two in Wau. Of course, being a member of the South Sudan Football Association the board said yes the second round will be played in Wau. Of course it’s not a must that it should always be played in Juba, but football can be played anywhere within South Sudan provided that theirs a standard stadium. Any local football association with a stadium can request and this can be given, no problem.”
To end the news, once again the main stories.
· SPLA and opposition forces claim control of Bentiu 

· National Healing, Peace and Reconciliation Committee completes training of peace mobilizers in Yei
· Police step up security operations in Aweil town
You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Agole Alex.
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